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1. Discussed light craft mass.  Should be an empty craft mass (new term) plus added equipment. Include all permanent standard equipment, fixed ballast and fluids in systems. 

2. Standard equipment.  Includes outboard engines with their batteries.  Added a guide for anchor weights.
3. Life rafts.  Discussed whether life raft capacity of a craft should be twice the capacity of the craft.  This is an agency regulation rather than an essential safety requirement (Category A and B).  Life raft capacity will remain at the crew limit.
4. Maximum Load.  Includes any carried equipment above the essential safety equipments.  The WG agree to match the different loads with different conditions.  This additional modification will be completed by METS.
5. Changed “projected” sail area to “reference” sail area to remove conflict with ISO 12217 and revised the definition.
6. Clarified length of the hull and addressed trim tabs and other hydrostatic components.

7. Tolerances.  We continually have problems in tolerances when measuring craft.  ISO 8666 contains a list of tolerances but has never been fully accepted by industry and has not been applied to production boats.  The WG talked about creating a paper of problems and issues with tolerances and offering short and long term solutions.  Might first look at the 2.5 – 24m dilemma.  Are the end points included or not?  Although the RCD says from 2.5m up to 24m, the WG decided that the scope includes the 2.5m point but only up to and not including 24m.  These points are now added to the standard in a section of Limits.
Added a definition for permitted variations in length.  (Without saying “tolerances”)
8. Next Actions:  Redraw the sailboat (figure 5) with corrected dimensions.  Review all new load definitions.  WG to review the entire draft standard to discuss at the next meeting at METS 2009.  The WG will also review ISO 10087, Craft identification.
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